
May 2016  – NHI Committee Reports

Answering Service
Naisa C.

Nothing new to report.

Back to Basics
 Pat S.

Nothing new to report.

Budget
Nancy S.

In support of the motion approved at the April 2016 meeting, NHI donated 30% of 
the General Fund Surplus to World Service ($ 1,611.16) and 10% to Region Six for 
delegate scholarships ($ 537.06). NHI will retain 60% for local projects to carry the 
OA message ($ 3,222.36).

Meeting List
Diane L.

Nothing new to report.

Nominations
Jeanne D.

NOMINEES FOR NHI – JUNE 2016
Officers
Chair Elaine T.
Treasurer open (1 year)
Parliamentarian Debi G. 
Secretary Peter L.
R6 Rep Elaine T.
R6 Rep Dorothy M.
R6 Rep 1 open
WSBC Delegate Dorothy M.
WSBC Delegate 2 open
R6 Rep Alternate 2 open

Committee Chairs
Answering Service open
Multimedia open
Post Office Box Coordinator open?
Ways and Means Effie S.

Promises Editor
Sandy M.

Nothing new to report.

Public Information  PIPO - currently working on the Lifeline Dissemination Project proposal and 
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Eileen RT looking forward to Sunday's meeting, and sending out more information to groups 
and members.

Retreat 
Sue W.

We have had our first committee meeting, the next one is in June.  We have 
Doreen’s help with the flyer (yay!) and our goal is to have it approved by the Event 
Flyer Committee in June.

Sharathons
Pat S.

I have been contacted by a New Hampshire meeting that may be interested in 
hosting a sharathon.  They will get back to me after their group conscious/business 
meeting in May or June. 

Twelfth-Step Within
Diane L. 

No Report.

Ways & Means
Effie S.

No Report.

Web Site
Doreen D.

Site Design & Launch
The site continues to be in development. The public and secured sections of the 
website have been completed. However, a bug was discovered in the code where 
some menu items that are properly coded are linking to unrelated pages. This is 
issue is currently being addressed and hopefully be corrected within a week. 

Also, the committee would like to thank the 3 people who contacted us to let us 
know about some broken links and typos. We would like to encourage other NHI 
members to take a tour through the site as well to help identify any other errors that 
may have been missed.

To test the secure section – to the extent that it has been built – please use these test 
credentials:

UID: 16chair0311
PW: SA2REWReBusp_ma6ufE!aw#rast@_ucr

PLEASE NOTE: The site is still in development so you may run into links that are 
not working or content that doesn’t appear to line up properly. This includes the 
reCaptcha box on all forms. Once the site is live on its proper domain, the reCaptcha
box will work.
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We Need Your Feedback
Please feel free to provide your feedback about the site to the web committee about 
anything that is concerning you. When doing so please provide the following for 
each concern you have so that we can know exactly what you are referring to: 

 the page 
URL

 where on the page 
the error is

 a description of the 
error

 As an example, say you found a typo on our newcomers’ page. To submit 
that to us, you would provide the following:

 Page URL: http://divinelysupported.com/nhitest/newcomers
 Where:  In 3rd paragraph under “Overeaters Anonymous 

Preamble”
 Error: The word “abstain” is spelled wrong. 
 If you have general feedback about the site itself, not an error, please also 

feel free to provide this information to us.
 All feedback can be emailed to the committee using the following email 

address: oanhi.new.site@gmail.com 
 Current Task List
 As of today, here is the committee’s current “To Do” list in regards to this 

project:
 Arrange for hosting

o Move test site to new hosting account
 Test new site on new hosting account

 Test Site
o Confirm links, forms, and reCaptcha works

 Create email accounts for NHI members
o Create User IDs and secure passwords
o Associate these new email addresses with appropriate forms on the 

website
 NOTE: These email addresses will not be listed anywhere on 

the website. When a form for a particular member is 
submitted through the website, the information from that form
will be emailed to the member’s new oanewhampshire.org 
email address.

 301 Redirects
o Code that makes sure old pages that people may have bookmarked 

will be redirected to the new, appropriate page
 User Manuals

o Create an easy-to-use user manual for web committee members to 
complete edits to the website

o Create an easy-to-use user manual for NHI members to access their 
respective email accounts 
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 For testing purposes, the website has been made live on a test server. 
Currently none of the search engines are indexing this site. Each member can
access the public section of this site by using this URL: 
http://divinelysupported.com/nhitest 

 Email Capture/Blasts
 Per the vote at the March business meeting, the web committee will arrange 

for a MailChimp account once the new hosting has been secured. NOTE: 
This new MailChimp account will use a newly created oanewhampshire.org 
email address. 

 Future Development
 It has come to one of our member’s attention that some meetings within NHI

have been recording their speakers. Once the initial site is live, the 
committee would like to bring forward the issue of posting these audio files 
on the NHI site, as well as, discuss additional functionality that we’d like to 
offer to the group through our website.

Workshops
Pat S.

To date I have received no input as to how folks feel about a half-day workshop and 
whether a morning or afternoon workshop would be preferred (assuming that the 
event would be held on a Saturday).
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